

Yorktown Town Hall 363 Underhill Avenue, P.O. Box 703 Yorktown Heights, NY 10598

(914) 962-5722 www.yorktownny.org

February 10, 2022

Hon. Michelle L. Phillips
Secretary to the Commission
New York State Public Service Commission
Empire State Plaza
Agency Building 3
Albany, NY 12223-1350

Re: Case 22-E-0064 - ConEdison Electric & Gas Rate Hike

Dear Ms. Phillips,

The Yorktown Town Board is writing to formally object to the requested rate hike by ConEdison for electric and gas ratepayers. As proposed, electric customers would see an 11.2% increase while gas customers would see an 18.2% increase. These increases come on the heels of the Public Service Commission's approval in 2020 of rate increases.

The current economic conditions, including record inflation across the country, is having a direct impact on the daily lives of our residents. Just this week, many received back breaking utility bills that are forcing them to choose between essential needs and keeping their lights on. An additional rate hike will only put greater strain on hardworking families and our seniors.

Additionally, in 2019 your agency held a public hearing in our community regarding the then proposed rate hikes for NYSEG. We respectfully request the Public Service Commission grant a similar hearing to be held at the Yorktown Town Hall to ensure Northern Westchester residents have the ability to express their opinion on this important matter.

Thank you for your time and consideration.

Sincerely

Matthew J. Slater, Supervisor

Tom Diana, Councilman

Ed Lachterman, Councilman

Luciana Haughwout, Councilwomar

Sergio Esposito, Councilman